
TOWN OF NEW FAIRFIELD 
SAFETY COMMITTEE 
REGULAR MEETING 

WEDNESDAY, March 8, 2023 
 
 
 

The Regular Meeting of the Safety Committee was called to order by Chairman, Linda Fox at 11:05 a.m. via Zoom.   
 
Present, Linda Lull, Janet Capozzola, Olga Melnikov, Derrek Guertin, Maria Evans (11:10), Kara Mehler (11:10) and 
Linda Fox 
 
Approval Of Minutes.   
Motion was made to approve the minutes of December 14, 2022 by Linda Fox, seconded by Olga Melnikov and approved 
by all. 
 
Old Business: 
Accident Reports: One accident that was not a safety issue. 
No update on the issue of warning lights on town vehicles. 
 
New Business 
Derrek Guertin suggested that there be a more formal process to report safety issues to the appropriate person.  Linda Fox 
will make a list of what was discussed and send it to the appropriate persons. She will also send out the minutes to all 
Safety Committee members soon after they are posted. 
 
Safety Issues: 
There were no new safety concerns. 
Maria Evans noted that she felt the new crosswalk/warning lights in front of Town Hall was an improvement.  Linda Fox 
reported that often cars did not stop, even with the flashing lights. Maria Evan will speak to the Police and maybe they can 
have more of a presence near the crosswalk, which might help with the problem. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 11:17. Motion made by Linda Lull and seconded by Janet Capozzola. 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Linda Fox, Chairman  
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